Comments Submitted by Bonneville Power Administration

JESS Recommendation to NAESB Executive Committee
Request No.  Annual Plan Item 2013 3d

Request Title:  Develop Electric Industry Registry Business Practice Standards

General Comment:

References to technical documents through the Recommendation should be edited to remove those references.  As example, as these standards are written for the Electric Industry Registration, the relationship between the EIR and the e-Tag Specification technical document should be clarified towards the beginning of the Recommendation.  Standard language should stand on its own merit and support the ability to trigger changes and modifications to the technical documents identified in the current Recommendation (e-Tag Specification).  A single link or reference within the body of the standards to identify the technical application document is appropriate.

The language describing the treatment of the certificate and fee structures contained in the document is unclear in the areas of who develops and approves these structures. How are these fee’s reviewed with the NAESB membership?  Also, for third party administrators (those who schedule on behalf of others), embedding the fee and certificate language as in the current Recommendation creates ambiguity with respect to management of the certificates and fees creating administrative difficulties for third-party providers that need to follow  these requirements in support that function.

Specific Comments:

Pages 1 & 2 – Definition of Terms
The terms in this section should be reordered in alphabetical order.

Suggested edits to definitions:

· EIR  - ‘A legitimate industry participant that has been recognized and approved by NASB within the EIR software’

· PKI CA –  ‘An EIR entity that administers certificates to be used in the EIR according to the NAESB PKI Standards (WEQ-012) 
Page 7  

xxx-1.1.7
Remove the second sentence of this section.  It is redundant.

xxx-1.3 Fees
See comment in our General Comments with respect to the treatment of fee language in the current Recommendation.

Page 9 

First paragraph

The Recommendation needs to set the ‘default limit’ through the development of a specific Business Practice which could be located in this section of the document.

xxx-3.1
Reference to the standard where the term ‘On-Peak’ is defined should be included (e.g. WEQ-007).  BPA believes that Monday should be included in the publication as referenced in the WEQ-007, Appendix A.
Page 10

First paragraph

Change language to:  ‘An EIR will receive payment credit if the emergency change request is denied.’  Please see the general BPA comments discussed in the General Comments section above.

Second paragraph should be reworded to: ‘An approved emergency change request will publish a new active and/or pending publication.’

Fourth paragraph: 
Please clarify the term ‘tagven’.  Additionally, the language should be edited to clarify that the emergency pending records for the following publication day.

Page 11

First paragraph – Please clarify whether the ‘days’ discussed are ‘calendar’, ‘business’ etc…

BPA appreciates the work of the JESS and the opportunity to comment.

